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After the overwhelming vote in favour of 
pressure tactics at the roaming general 
meeting held over the past few weeks, we 
will launch a visibility campaign in our 
workplaces on Monday, March 14 to support 
our bargaining committee. 

Starting Monday, STTRC-CSN members who 
are currently working from home are strongly 
encouraged to use the Parce que Radio-
Canada, c’est nous background during 
videoconference working sessions and virtual 
internal meetings. You can download it from:
https://www.scrc.qc.ca/wp-content/
uploads/2022/03/FondEcranSTTRC.jpg

Is your background backwards? Not to worry, 
it’s normal: it only looks backwards to you, 
because you are facing the camera. Everyone 
else on the call will see it the right way.

External means of communication, such as 
Facebook banners and email signatures, are 
being reserved for phase 2.

We haven’t forgotten about employees 
working at CBC / Radio-Canada premises. 
You will also have a chance to show your 

Pressure tactics
Show your true colours!

colours in the workplace. Starting next week, 
the mobilization officers at our various 

There are some cases in which you shouldn’t 
follow the example of our bargaining committee. 
They couldn’t wait until Monday so they 
jumped the gun and displayed their Parce 
que Radio-Canada, c’est nous background 
during yesterday’s bargaining session. At the 
bottom centre of the photo, you can see the 
three vertical dots you have to click on to bring 
up the “Apply visual effects” command and 
display a personal background. For technical 
support, see the GoogleMeet help centre at: 
https://support.google.com/meethardware/
answer/6386665?hl=en# 
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sections and stations will be putting up 
posters supporting our bargaining demands 
and expressing our dissatisfaction with 
management’s offers. Stickers for personal 
use will also be distributed to all union 
members. For now, they are intended to be 
placed on agendas, notebooks, laptops or 
phones, as you wish. 

In the coming weeks, we will receive other 
items publicizing our demands, such as 
Thermos cups, reusable water bottles, and 
caps, in sufficient but not excessive quantities. 
STTRC-CSN members will be able to take their 
pick. 

Obviously, our bargaining committee needs 
visible support from the membership. After a 
very strong turnout at the general meetings, 
where many members expressed their 
dissatisfaction with management’s attitude, 
it is time to make management understand 
that we are serious about getting better 
working conditions at CBC / Radio-Canada. A 
weak response from members would send the 
opposite message. 

Meanwhile, we were back at the bargaining 
table after spring break. We will inform you of 
the latest developments early next week. 


